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Dear Chairman Hanger:
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The many constituents who have written to me regarding DEP's proposed regulations for
outdoor wood-fired boilers have been almost unanimously opposed to their adoption as a final rule. A
number of their concerns need to be addressed before this proposed rulemaking proceeds further.

The retroactive nature of the proposed regulations will impose significant, unforeseen costs on
homeowners who, in view of rising utility costs, have invested in these units to heat their homes.
Additionally, the stack height requirements (especially for older boilers: 2 feet higher than rooflines
within 500 feet) would require many existing installations in rural areas with hilly terrain to be
retrofitted with impractical, expensive and unsafe chimney heights and guy wiring.

The estimated cost to achieve compliance under the proposed regulations, will require
significant additional expense, denying many rural owners, most of whom are on limited incomes, the
ability to heat their homes economically. Additionally, many of these rural owners use these units to
heat domestic hot water throughout the year, imposing additional investment and operating costs to
have hot water available if use of these units is not permitted in summer months.

Concerns over these outdoor woodburning boilers might be addressed less onerously by limiting
the proposed rulemaking to the quality of the fuel used in them and the manner in which they are
operated and by eliminating its retroactive application, particularly since older units, as they burn out,
will be replaced in the near future with more efficient units. Unquestionably, the proposed rulemaking
has underestimated the cost and practicality of implementing these regulations in rural areas.

Sincerely,

Joe Scarnati
State Senator - 25th District
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